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1515 Soscol Ferry Road 

Napa, California 94558 
 

 
Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 

66-inch Trunk Sewer Rehabilitation Project: 
Kaiser Road to Soscol Water Recycling Facility (CIP 19701) 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Napa Sanitation District (NapaSan) has prepared an Initial Study and Mitigated 
Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the proposed 66-inch Trunk Sewer Rehabilitation Project (proposed project). The 
project would rehabilitate approximately 6,985 linear feet of 66-inch diameter trunk sewer pipeline using a trenchless 
rehabilitation lining system. To conduct the sewer rehabilitation/replacement work, installation of a temporary sewer 
bypass system would be necessary.  The temporary bypass pipelines would be installed above-ground except at 
roadway and driveway crossings and through intersections where they would be temporarily shallow buried. There 
are several options for the placement of the bypass pipelines; the IS/MND evaluates the potential environmental 
impacts of all options, however the preferred option is Cured In Place Pipe (CIPP) method using Bypass Alternative 2 
for crossing of the Bedford Slough as shown on the attached map. While the IS/MND prepared for the project identifies 
potentially adverse effects of the proposed project, mitigation measures are included that would ensure that all significant, 
adverse effects would be reduced to less than significant. 
 
The project is generally bounded by Kaiser Road on the north, Napa Valley Corporate Drive on the east, Soscol 
Water Recycling Facility on the south, and the Napa River on the west.  The proposed project is not on a list 
compiled pursuant to Government Code Section 65962.5. 
 
Public Review Period: A 30-day period for review of the Draft IS/MND will begin on Wednesday, March 25, 2020 
and end at 5:00 PM on Friday, April 24, 2020.  Comments on the Draft IS/MND should focus on environmental 
issues.   
 
E-mail comments on the Draft IS/MND can sent to Karl Ono at:  Kono@napasan.com.  Written comments may be 
mailed to Karl Ono at: Napa Sanitation District, 1515 Soscol Ferry Road, Napa, California 94558. 
 
Copies of the Draft IS/MND are available for review at NapaSan’s office (address above); online at: 
http://www.napasan.com/206/News-Public-Notices; and the Napa County Public Library located at 580 Coombs 
Street, Napa, CA 94559.  If you don’t have access to the IS/MND on-line and cannot get to the public library or the 
NapaSan office to review a hard copy, and/or they are closed due to COVID 19 restrictions, NapaSan can mail you a 
hard copy upon request by calling 707-258-6013. 

 
NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the MND and any email or written comments received by April 23, 2020 will be 
considered by NapaSan Board of Directors at a publicly advertised future Board of Directors meeting. NapaSan holds 
these meetings on the first and third Wednesday of each month at 4:00 PM at:  

 
Napa Sanitation District 
1515 Soscol Ferry Road 
Napa, California 94558

mailto:Kono@napasan.com
http://www.napasan.com/206/News-Public-Notices


Project Overview Map - Napa Sanitation District 66-inch Trunk Sewer Rehabilitation Project  
 

 


